

Newsletter 5 - 2024

Thursday 29th February

The School Council nominations closed last Friday.

Thank you to those people who are forming **our school council for 2024.** We are very pleased to have them all onboard.



Our School Council parent members are: Megan Hannan, Aicha Saad, Gulnoza Bahretdinova, Tanya El-Cheikh Ibrahim, Amanda McNair, John De Maio, Bronwyn Collister and Jyoti Simkhada. Caitlin Kenneth is also joining myself, Paola Farfaglia and Lisa Iapozzuto as Department of Education members. We look forward to a great year.

I would like to make a special mention of those school councillors who are stepping down from our school council after years of service: Jade Duncan, Sam Semisi and Kelly Bougas. They have been amazing supporters of our school giving up their own time to some along to meetings and help our school. On behalf of the school council, staff, students and the Glenroy Central Community, I thank them for their wonderful contribution.



Clean Up Australia Day is traditionally on the first Sunday in March. We will be participating on the Monday. On this day we focus on the importance of keeping our environment clean and ensuring rubbish left by

humans does not pollute the habitats on

land and sea of the animals, making it dangerous and deadly. After some of the very windy days we have had lately we will be cleaning up our schoolgrounds with gloves, tongs and buckets to ensure we don't contribute to the problem. Thank you to our **Student Voice Ambassadors** for organising and promoting this event.

Term 1 Diary

Round 3 1st March Vs St Francis (away game) Public Holiday Labour Day – Monday 11th March NAPLAN – Years 3 and 5 -begins 13th to 19th March Term 2: Harmony Day – 17th April (change of date)

We are a Child Safe School.

All school policies are regularly updated: To keep up to date you can follow this link: https://www.glenroycentralps.vic.edu.au/page /113/Policies

The school treats any personal information we gather from you confidentially and in line with the Department's Privacy Policy.

Please note: The school yard is supervised from 8:45am each morning until 3:35pm each afternoon Monday to Friday.



Harmony Day is celebrated in March but as this year this date is in Ramadan, we have decided to postpone our celebration until the start of next term on **April 17**th. This is to ensure everyone has the opportunity to fully participate in this wonderful celebration of our diverse community by coming along to enjoy some performances, singing, dancing and sharing some tasty cultural food dishes.



Jo Money Principal



INTERSCHOOL SPORTS REPORT

Sport: cricket, bat tennis, softball

Round: 2

Date: 23rd February 2023

Opponent: Oak Park Primary School

Cricket

Playing against Oak Park for our first match of the year, the cricketers walked up to Cook Reserve. Our students batted first and scored 192 runs with Oak Park replying with 243 runs. We made a late comeback towards the end of our bowling innings, taking 6 late wickets. Our improvement with our skills was evident, with Faaiz being named player of the match.

Softball

Girls – The girls we're up first, with Amina pitching. Due to some of our great fielding, we were able to restrict Oak Park to just 7 home runs. When we batted, everyone scored a home run. We won the game 10 to 7 and Haya was the player of the match, scoring 2 home runs herself.

Mixed – The boys team batted first, off to a flying start as Omar K struck a massive shot that scored 4 home runs. Straight after, Ali H also hit a big switch shot, scoring himself a home run. We finished with 7 home runs. Oak Park batted and scored 4 home runs, being well restricted by some strategic fielding from our



players. We won the game 7 to 4 home runs with Omar K being named player of the match.

Bat Tennis

Mixed – With our newly appointed coach Karli, there was lots of excitement in the air. The mixed team had some good scores, but unfortunately lost in the end. The final score was 24 to 26. Mohamad K, Adam, Milad, Lewa and Bilal A all won their matches. Mohamad K was named player of the match.

Girls – The girls team also had some close games. Sanaasri won her singles, with Yasmin, Rudayna, Diadem and Farwa

all winning their doubles games. Unfortunately we lost, with the final score being 18 to 26. Farwa and Diadem shared the player of the match as they competed and showed great sportsmanship against their opponents.



Chess club has started back up for 2024! Students from across the Senior Learning Communities have been learning the rules and strategies of chess. It's running every Monday at lunchtimes, providing students with the chance to learn new skills and make new friends.



Soon the Chess Club will be opening to students in 1/2! It doesn't matter if you've never played or are an expert, everyone is welcome to join and play.













Click on the QR code below to see the trailer for the drama club:







Soccer Sessions

for 12 - 18s / Glenroy Central PS

Free weekly soccer sessions in Glenroy!

About

Are you looking to improve your soccer skills, receive expert tips, learn the basics about soccer, play games, or just have fun?

Then come and be a part of our indoor soccer program!

The program is facilitated by soccer coach Jonni, an expert on all things soccer.

The soccer program is based at Glenroy Central <u>PS</u>, and is staffed and supervised by Merribek City Council youth workers.

https://forms.office.com/r/TnBy9 Maepb People aged 12-18 from all skill levels of soccer are invited and welcome to join.



Program details

When

Tuesdays during school term, 3.30pm – 5 pm

Where

Glenroy Central PSoval

More information

Please email Steve Huf shuf@merri-bek.vic.gov.au or call/text 0478 461 666.

Merri-bek Language Link

Italiano	Italian	9280 1911	Türkçe	Turkish	9280 1914
Ελληνικά	Greek	9280 1912	Tiếng Việt	Vietnamese	9280 1915
عربي	Arabic	9280 1913	ਪੰਜਾਬੀ	Nepali	9280 0751

普通话 Chinese (Simplified) 9280 0750

National Relay Service: 13 36 77 or relayservice.com.au

GLENROY



JUNIOR FOOTBALL CLUB

2024 TRATION REGISTRATION Friday 1st March From 5pm

All Junior Girls & Boys Welcome

Ages from 5yo to 16yo

Meet the Coaches

Sewell Reserve



information Contact: Vanessa 0400 063 027

Made with Plasteridy/Mail.com